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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, AUGUST 16, 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner, Commissioner Fred Neal, Jr, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the July 24th Board Meeting update on the GoMobille soft launch, Commissioner Raymond asked about the possibility of having Paratransit incorporated into the GoMobile app.  She said that staff has reviewed but unfortunately, due to the complexity of the reservations-based service for Paratransit, the GoMobile app does not have the ability to be adapted to fit the Paratransit service parameters.  The Transdev team is exploring options for an app that is compatible with the reservation style service of Paratransit that will provide real time tracking of vehicles and fare payment.  Providing this function for our paratransit customers is part of our overall integrated mobile vision and our commitment to innovation.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Brenda Holmes requested that more time be added to transfers. She had an experience where a car was stopped on the streetcar tracks and her transfer expired before she could get to her next bus. The transfers are currently good for two hours. The planning, operations and finance teams will review the transfer process and explore areas for improvement. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Alan Drake would like to name the red streetcars after Elmer Von Dollen who ran the Carrollton Station streetcar shops for years and was instrumental in the design and construction of the Red Riverfront and Canal streetcars.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Drake would also like to see the RTA add buses of different lengths to the fleet. The RTA fleet is currently comprised of 35’, 40’, 45’ and 60’ buses.  The operations, maintenance, planning and finance teams will review fleet sizing and capacity options when planning for acquiring new vehicles in accordance with the SMP.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Mr. Drake suggested painting areas where streetcars cross city streets white or a bright color to make the intersections more noticeable to motorists. He also suggested adding a sign instructing motorists not to stop in the painted area.  Staff has been working with the Department of Public Works to incorporate new roadway markings as part of overall streetcar intersection crossing safety strategies to make motorists more aware of streetcars in the neutral ground.   Right outside our building at the intersection of White Street and Canal are examples of the roadway markings and no left turn warning IFD sign tests can be observed.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Brooke Randolph said that bus stops are too far apart in the 9th ward. Older riders must walk too far to catch the bus. She suggested circulator buses or other options to help our older residents use the transit system. The operations and planning teams are continually working to monitor system performance and design.  The next step in our Strategic Mobility Plan implementation is the Comprehensive Operational Analysis which will provide an in-depth study of route designs to identify strengths, areas for improvements, and provide suggestions to improve efficiency and increase usage. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that Ms. Sylvia McKenzie stated that buses are not clean. Transdev staff cleans the buses and streetcars daily and will continue to evaluate cleaning processes for improvement. She also mentioned the mobile app is not for our senior riders. We have many seniors using the new mobile app and we will continue to engage with our senior riders and all riders to gather feedback for improvement. Seniors who do not have a smart phone can contact our Rideline call center at 504-248-3900 to talk to customer care agents with access to real time data. You can also view our real time information on our website and mobile site. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

 In response to Commissioner Roth, Justin Augustine reported that James Guilbeau published a book regarding the streetcars and the RTA does not receive any revenue because the streetcars are public assets and you can’t trademark a public asset.
OPERATIONS REPORT
Fixed Route – July
· There were 5 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 76% for the month of July 
· Miles between Road Calls were 8,671
· Boarding Per Hour were 21.6 
In response to Commissioner Neal, Brenden Matthews reported that there was a mechanism in place to adjust the ranges on the KPI’s annually.

Brendan Matthews reported that the RTA runs about 43,000 miles per bus per year and each bus was used between 16-18 hours a day.
In response to Commissioner Wegner, Brendan Matthews reported that the buses were within the performance range and doing extremely well; now the buses are doing very well against RTA’s peer groups. 
In response to Commissioner Tillery, Justin Augustine reported that staff does cycle the vehicles and the usage was on the high average for the buses.
Justin Augustine reported that most communities don’t have late night service and most communities don’t have as many major events like in New Orleans and you cycle all those additional requirements into your fleet cycling process and compare that and industry wide the RTA was doing very well.
Streetcars - July
· There were 7 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 72% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 53,440
· Boarding Per Hour were 42.8
In response to Commissioner Raymond, Brendan Matthews reported that the top five highest performing lines were as follows:
· Canal Streetcar Line/City Park

· St. Charles Streetcar Line 

· Broad Bus Line

· Riverfront Streetcar Line

· Tulane Bus Line 

Ferry – July 
· Ridership for the ferry was 89,849
· Scheduled trips: 3,748; Completed: 3,694 trips 
· 17 Trips Cancelled No Fault
· 37 Missed Trips

· 99% Reliability 

Paratransit – July 
· There were 4 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Time Performance – 83%

· Miles between Road Calls were 129,313
· Boarding Per Hour were 2.01
KEVIN LAWSON

Kevin Lawson, LADOTD Section Safety Oversight (SSO) Project Manager reported that there were 31 States including Puerto Rico that have the Section Safety Oversight (SSO) Program and Congress mandated this program and the RTA became certified from the FTA per FTA Regulations and Standards.
Kevin Lawson reported that the RTA will continue to receive funding from the FTA; if your State does not become certified per regulations, the entire State loses all public transit funds.

Kevin Lawson reported that the At Fault Accidents were down and the RTA and the State have a great relationship.

Brendan Matthews reported that Commissioner Roth’s Hurricane Meeting was very well attended and great information was presented to the general public.

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE
ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION PHASE 
ALGIERS PARK & RIDE REHABILITATION – PHASE 1

Martin Pospisil reported that the RTA Board approved the request for solicitation for a General Contractor on July 24, 2018 and the Procurement Department was in the process of advertising the project and the Pre Bid Conference was scheduled for August 24, 2018 and the bid opening was scheduled for September 12, 2018.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE OCS POLES REPAIRS


Martin Pospisil reported that the RTA board authorized solicitation for a General Contractor on June 26, 2018 and the solicitation has been advertised and the pre bid conference will take place on August 23, 2018 and the bid opening was scheduled for September 11, 2018.

A PHILIP RANDOLPH AND ENO FACILITIES – EXTERIOR ENVELOPE REPAIRS 


Martin Pospisil reported that the project was already advertised and the pre bid conference took place and the bid opening was scheduled for August 22, 2018 and staff was going to ask the Board to split this project into two phases.
ST. CHARLES STREETCAR LINE DOWNTOWN LOOP TRACK PAVEMENT REPLACEMENT 


Martin Pospisil reported that this project was currently at 100% design and staff believes that with the amount of money available for this project the asphalt can be replaced on St. Charles Avenue and Carondelet Street.  


Martin Pospisil reported that staff had a meeting with DPW to review the Scope of Work and discuss the Final Design and the DPW comments were being addressed and DPW asked that the project not start until after Mardi Gras.

St. Charles Streetcar Line ADA Modifications – Preliminary Engineering

Martin Pospisil reported that the Preliminary Design was reviewed by the Infrastructure Department and staff has consulted with DPW and Infinity was on target to have the 30% design completed by August 22, 2018 and a letter was sent to FTA seeking No Objection for the RTA to operate the Riverfront Streetcar on the St. Charles Streetcar Line and then feedback will be sought from SHPO.
NAPOLEON FACILITY RENOVATION

Martin Pospisil reported that Landmark conducted an analysis of what type of roofing system would be the most appropriate to meet SHPO’s new requirements.   
CANAL STREET FERRY TERMINAL 

Martin Pospisil reported that the Bid Opening occurred on July 19, 2018 and four bids were received and all bids were significantly over the engineer’s estimate for the project budget and all bids were officially rejected on August 6, 2018 and staff asked to meet with the bidders to get feedback and only one bidder was willing to meet with staff and that meeting took place last Thursday and the team was currently working on a new action plan.
Martin Pospisil reported that the FTA confirmed that the TIGERVII grant must be closed out by September 2022.

Jarred Munster reported that the New Orleans City Council would like the RTA to look at ways to save the existing building by renovating the building and maybe that would address the cost. He stated that a letter would be sent to the FTA to see how the RTA could proceed because the grant was very specific on how the money should be spent.
Martin Pospisil reported that the letter was sent to the FTA and FTA was currently reviewing the RTA’s options.

Martin Pospisil reported that there are three factors driving the cost:

· The complexity of the project

· The building is a challenging structure which is a huge component of the overall cost 
· The project has a challenging schedule 
Commissioner Neal stated that this project was a complex project and the RTA has the expertise to finish the project and RTA was committed to go back to the public with the design for the public’s input and the new design would address the amenities that the public needed.
Martin Pospisil reported that the new process would be very transparent.
MARKETING REPORT:

Brendan Matthews reported that Candice Marti was traveling.
GOMOBILE 
· 18,000 Downloads of the Application
· Just Under $26,000 tickets/passes sold using the application 
· One Day Jazzy Passes
· Single Ride Fares
· Three Day Jazzy Passes 

In response to Commissioner Neal, Brendan Matthews reported that he would get the information he requested regarding how many people open the applications. 
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
101 Total Media Mentions in July
· Publicity Value: $1.7 Million
· Total Online News Publicity: $44 Million
· Total Local TV Publicity:  $127,929 
EARNED MEDIA HIGHLIGHT 

17 
GoMobile Application Soft Launch – July 1
6
New Ferryboat Arrival

5
RTA Paves Way for More Shelters

4
RTA Board Appoints


Taslin Alfonzo reported that Chairman Daniels did a great job on his WDSU interview
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· Eight public and community outreach events in July 
· Audience: Riders, seniors, airport customer information staff, job applicants, children, and more
· Events focused on: 
· GoMobile 2.0
· How to use the RTA’s system?
· Feedback on the RTA
· Transdev careers
· Safety guidelines for using public transit
· Hurricane preparedness

In response to Commissioner Roth, Taslin Alfonzo stated that the staff does visit churches and she will submit the names of the churches that staff visited.  


In response to Commissioner Roth, Taslin Alfonzo stated that some churches invite staff and some visits were made from staff outreach and staff also does outreach to schools. 
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to adjourn the Operations and Administration Meeting on August 16, 2018 at 10:06 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 18-063 was approved unanimously.  

